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From the Principal 
Dear Parents and Care Givers, 

  

Mobile Phones at School 

A reminder that the Department of Education has in place a mobile phone ban that requires students 

who bring mobiles phones to school to have them switched off and handed to their teachers for safe 

keeping during school hours. The department is requiring all schools to ensure this ban is in place 

and enforced from the start of the 2024 school year. The ban applies equally to all government 

schools right across the state. This helps ensure that school is a learning environment free from un-

necessary distractions and disruptions. By ensuring mobile phones are kept away at recess and lunch 

times, students can interact with each other face-to-face, without the distractions and social pressures 

that mobile phones can cause. I ask for the support of all our families, staff and students in continuing 

to support the implementation of this policy in our school.  
 

More Information- 

 

Emergencies: In the event of an emergency or if you need to immediately contact your child, I ask 

that families contact the school office who will pass on a message as required.  

  

School mobile phone policy: A copy of our school’s local mobile phone policy, which implements 

the government’s mobile policy in line with our local context, is available here: https://

www.marongps.vic.edu.au  

      February   March  

28th Prep Day Off 4th Curriculum Day (Pupil Free Day) 

  5th Parent Teacher Bookings Open (Sentral) 

  13th-25th NAPLAN– Grades 3/5 

  13th Royal Australian Navy Performance 

Grades 3-6 

  18th Working Bee– 4-5pm 

  19th-21st Parent Teacher Interviews  

  28th Last Day of Term (2:30 Dismissal)  

    



 

 

 
Parent support: The Mobile phones in schools webpage provides links to resources for families to 

help them balance their children’s time using mobile phones.  

If you have any further questions, please contact the office. 

 

First Aid – Asthma 

It is a DET requirement for us to update our Asthma and Anaphylaxis Care/Action Plans annually. I 

have sent home a letter for students identified as asthmatics to please get their action plan updated by 

their doctor. I am hopeful for all plans to be completed and returned to school by Monday 11th of 

March. If you have any questions, please contact Kristan Fry. Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Curriculum Day 

I wish to remind families that on Monday March 4th the school will be closed as staff will be participat-

ing in Day 3 of the Berry Street Education professional development program.  

 

School Council Elections  

Parents and guardians are advised that the 2024 School Council Election process will commence on 

Monday February 26th. I will be inviting nominations for vacancies on our school council on this day. 

The nomination process will close at 4pm on Monday March 4th 2024. The Marong Primary School 

council consists of 8 parent members and 3 DET members. The following parent council members 

terms of office expire this year- Michael Rice and Michelle Smith . Michael and Michelle are however 

eligible to renominate for council if they so wish. In addition We also have two full term vacancies and 

one casual vacancy available in the parent category. These vacancies are due to council members who 

are ineligible, as their children are no longer enrolled at Marong PS.  

In summary we have 5 parent vacancies on council, 4 x 2 year terms and 1 casual 12 months vacancy. 

Parents may self nominate or other parents can nominate them. Forms will be available from the office 

from 8:30am on Monday February 26th. If you are interested in joining school council and/or would 

like to know more about the role of a school councillor please feel free to contact me.  

 

Recourse Contribution  

Our school does not issue booklists, consequently each year we request a financial contribution from 

parents so that we can provide every student with all the necessary items and resources they need 

throughout the year. I have listed below the financial contributions we are requesting from you.  

 

Students in Grade P-2 - $170 student.  

Students in Grades 3-6—$195 per student.  

 

Royal Australian Naval Band Performance  

On Wednesday March 13th our grade 3-6 students will be going to the Ulumbarra Theatre to see a per-

formance presented by the Royal Australian Naval Band. The local excursions permission form will 

cover students for this event. The cost will be $7 per student. Please make payment to the office by Fri-

day 8th of March. If you are eligible for the CSEF funding the cost for this event can be deducted from 

your allocation.  

 

ANZAC Day Schools Service: Advance Notification  

Each year Legacy conducts an ANZAC day service at the Shrine of Remembrance, Melbourne for Pri-

mary and Secondary school students. The Bendigo Legacy branch provides free transport for schools 

in the Bendigo area, who wish to send students from their school to this special event. This year we are 

able to send our student leaders: School Captains and Vice Captains, House Captains and House Vice 

Captains to this ceremony. The students will be accompanied by Mr Jeffrey and Ms O’Donoghue. The 

service will be held on Friday April 19th, permission forms will be circulated closer to that date.  

 



 

 

School Camps  

The Marong Primary School has granted approval for the following school camps to take place in 

2024:  

Gr 5/6- Norval Camp Halls Gap 11th -13th September 

Gr 2- Billabong Ranch 24th-25th October 

Gr 3/4 Camp Kookaburra 6th -8th November 

 

Health Matters! 

Gastroenteritis 

We have recently received reports of people within our school community contracting gastroenteritis. 

If your child contracts gastro the Department of Education expectations are as follows: The student 

should remain at home until the symptoms have ceased completely, this can be for a period of time 

between 24 and 48 hours as a minimum. 

 

Covid 

I have also received some reports of people testing positive to Covid in recent days, within our school 

community. Should anyone develop Covid like symptoms we recommend that tests be undertaken as 

soon as possible and if positive follow the current Health Department advice as follows: The Depart-

ment of Health recommends that staff and students who test positive for COVID-19 isolate for a mini-

mum of 5 days and do not attend school until their symptoms resolve.  

 

Fresh Fruit Fridays! 

Each week our school receives a mixed box of fruit to be distributed to the students free of charge. 

The program entitled “Fresh Fruit Friday” is an initiative of the McKern Steel Foundation Eaglehawk. 

In conjunction with a number of other sponsors the McKern Foundation provides fruit to a number of 

schools in the Bendigo area. This is greatly appreciated and the generosity of the foundation definitely 

deserves public acknowledgement. On behalf of our students we extend our thanks to  McKern Steel!  



 

 

Grade Prep  

The Preps have really started to 

settle into school routines this 

week. We are loving getting to 

know their little personalities a 

little bit more every day.  

In Math this week we have been 

looking at the numbers 6 to 10. 

We have been practising writ-

ing the numerals and matching 

the quantities to the correct numbers.  

In Literacy, we have continued learning our initial 

sounds and building different words with them. We 

have also learnt about nouns this week. The preps 

have drawn some amazing pictures of different 

people, places, animals and things.  

Keep up the great work preppies!! 

Jess, Mrs Cook, Miss Mad-

dern, Fraser and Christine  



 

 

Grade 1/2 
The enthusiasm and effort have gone up 

another notch this week within the 1/2s, 

especially with the beginning of our 

Sounds Write Program. We have been 

doing word building, spelling and read-

ing activities. Another focus for the 1/2s 

has been handwriting and partner read-

ing to assist in developing their skills. In 

Writing, we have using the book ‘The 

Gruffalo’ to explore word and sentence 

structure. 

In Numeracy, we have been learning 

about number lines and how we can use 

these as a strategy to count, add and 

subtract numbers. We have heaps of fun 

using these and one of our favourite ac-

tivities was skip counting. 

During Integrated Studies this week we 

have began to learn about maps and 

how to use these to find our way around. 

We even had a go at drawing a birds eye 

view of our classroom. 

  

Congratulations on a terrific week 1/2s! 

  

Ms Thorn, Mr Saddlier, 

Mr Westcott and Mr Fry 
 



 

 

Grade 3/4 

Another busy but awesome 

week down in Grade 3/4. 

This week in literacy we 

have been working on de-

veloping our narratives, 

strengthening our sizzling 

starts to engage readers and building suspense to 

create an interesting setting for our story. In Maths, 

we have continued to learn about place value. We 

have been looking at number lines and learning 

what greater than and less than is and what it looks 

like.  In Integrated this week we have been learn-

ing all about Australia. Later in the week we began 

looking at neighbouring countries and researching 

about them.  

 

Mr Johnstone, Miss Williams, Miss Craven and 

Macey 

 



 

 

Grade 5/6 

This week at school has been great. 

In math we have been doing the 4 op-

erations which are, addition, subtrac-

tion, multiplication and division and 

some other students have been using 

math pathways as another great way 

to learn, grow and extend their minds 

in numeracy. In literacy we have 

been continuing our study on lakes 

around the world. An additional task 

that has been commencing is in Inte-

grated studies. We did a painting of 

lakes and built lakes with aluminium 

foil. We have been doing some great 

partner reading and doing that is a 

great way to be able to get out of 

your comfit zone by, reading and 

working with new people and stu-

dents, and give people compli-

ments.      

  

  

By Missy Ladson   



 

 

Prep Maddern 

Ethan L- Ethan has had another awesome week at school. He has been super fo-

cused and working hard on improving his handwriting skills. We love the fun en-

ergy you bring to the classroom Ethan, keep up the great work!   

 

Prep Cook & Jess 

Ella W– Ella has shown tremendous resilience and perseverance since beginning 

school. She listens to the teacher and follows instructions carefully, demonstrat-

ing leadership within our class. Ella gives every task her best effort and takes on 

teacher feedback. Super effort Ella, great work!  

 

1/2 Thorn/Saddlier 

Conner W – for being a confident learner in our classroom and asking clarifying 

questions about his work. Well done, Conner. 

 

1/2 Fry  

Angus M- Angus is a stand out in the classroom in his behaviour and “I can do it” 

attitude. He is kind to all the students and staff and always gives his best efforts. 

Angus has worked hard with his handwriting and is now forming letters on the 

correct lines. Congratulations Angus, you should be proud of your efforts!  

 

1/2 Westcott 

Kaitlyn S– Kaitlyn has had an awesome week! She works hard to complete all 

tasks and participates in class discussion. Kaitlyn takes on additional areas of re-

sponsibility by assisting others. Well done Kaitlyn.  

 

3/4 Johnstone  

Pearl D- Pearl has transitioned into our school flawlessly and has made a positive 

impact in only a short time. She always seems to be having a great time and she’s 

made plenty of good friends already! You’re a superstar Pearl! 

 



 

 

3/4 Williams  

Heidi C- Heidi has had another awesome week this week. Heidi constantly dis-

plays all school values in the classroom, showcasing her kind, friendly and help-

ful personality. We love having you in our classroom Heidi. Keep it up!   

 

3/4 Craven 

Joseph L- Joseph consistently tries his best in all learning tasks. In writing he is 

working on creating great descriptions for his character and setting. Joseph is 

friendly and includes others. Keep up the great work Joseph!  

 

5/6 Stacey  

Lana M– For displaying confidence in her learning. Lana is a fantastic classroom 

leader and can always be relied upon to  set a great example for others. Great 

work Lana! 

 

5/6 Riordan  

Myah S-  For demonstrating all our school and classroom values this week. Myah 

is a super student in our classroom, displaying confidence in her learning, always 

trying her best and sharing her knowledge with the class. Well done Myah.  

 

5/6 O’Donoghue 

Robbie JB – Robbie has been a mega legend this week. He has been cheering 

people on in P.E, asking for help during class and noticing his own improve-

ments. I am loving his dedication to learning and am are proud of his persistence 

this term.  



 

 

Beehive News! 
Collection of children 

If someone is collecting you child from OSHC that hasn’t been in be-

fore or hasn’t been in for a while please make sure the bring in some 

ID. If we are unsure or haven’t meet someone before we will check 

their ID against the students enrolment form. We understand this may 

cause a 2-3 minute interruption in your day however we do this in the 

best interest of all children. For this process to run smoothly I request 

you to make sure all details are correct on your childs enrolment form. 

If you need to update any details please let me know. 

Bookings 

Please ensure you are letting OSHC staff know of any absences. If your 

child is absent from school you will still need to let OSHC know to pre-

vent us looking for them at the end of day. You can do this in Xplor or 

message me through Dojo. Where possible please mark you child as 

absent as soon as you can to assist with staffing and catering. If we 

know in advance a child will be absent we can then offer that spot to 

someone else. 

Curriculum day 4/3/24 

OSHC will run from 8:30-5:00 on Monday 4th. Please request a book-

ing via Xplor. Bookings will close next Thursday the 29th of Feb. 

Annie and Barnali will be working OSHC as I will be involved in the 

training day at the school. 
  
Thank you 

  

Chelsie Nick-

son 

OSHC coordi-

nator 



 

 

Performing Arts 
Performing Arts News 

P-2 students have been working hard on their songs and 

dances for our production. It has taken a lot of practice 

to be able to both sing and dance at the same time, how-

ever we are persisting and our hard work is paying off! 

Students also had the opportunity to participate in some 

guided music sessions using various percussion instru-

ments such as tap sticks and tambourines. We had so 

much fun!  

Grade 3/4 students have also been perfecting their first 

performance and have enjoyed dressing up in their cos-

tumes. 

Grade 5/6 students have taken to the stage to audition 

for various roles in our school production. I was so in-

credibly proud to see so 

many students willing to put 

themselves out there and 

have a go. It takes a lot of 

courage to act in front of 

your peers, particularly 

when you know that many of 

the roles have many stu-

dents trying out for them. I 

look forward to announcing 

to students next week the 

roles they will play in our 

production. Watch this 

space! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


